I believe this bill would bring benefits to Australia based on the following comments.

1) We need a flexible system to “select” potential migrants who can REALLY bring
potential to our labor market, not being selected.

2) Capping certain visas will enable the department to have more time to focus on
other potential applications only to reduce processing time for most classes of
applications.

3) Like minister said, “you have the right to apply does not mean you have the right
to migrate”, we all have obligations bound by national interest.

4) Some over-focused class applications will bring imbalance to labor market.
Capping can bring dynamic balance based on changing labor needs.

5) We do have the right to select certain migrants based on our national interest
which can not be driven by applicants.

Hereby | do consent.



